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Calgary Metropolitan Region Board – October 2020 Land Use and Servicing 
Committee Update 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of the briefing is to update Intergovernmental Affairs Committee on the work of the 
Calgary Metropolitan Region Board (CMRB), Land Use and Servicing Committee from their 
meeting on 2020 October 29. Councillor Carra represented The City at the Committee. 

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

 The Committee received an update from the Growth Plan consultant on the approach to 
complete the Growth and Servicing Plans by 2021 March 1. The approach is iterative 
and includes regional administration discussions on policy areas that would be followed 
by workshops of elected officials and regional administration. There are three rounds of 
this process to complete discussion on all of the policy areas. The Committee approved 
the approach proposed by the consultant to complete the Growth and Servicing Plans. 
 

 The Committee received an update on the process for phase two of public engagement. 
Public engagement was proposed to occur between November 2 and November 27. 
Some Committee members expressed concerns regarding phase two of public 
engagement. The Committee voted to allow more time for member municipalities to 
provide feedback on the process and voted to initiate public engagement from 
November 5 to November 27. 
 

 The Committee received the Phase 1 Public Engagement What We Heard report and 
voted to send the report to the Board for approval. 
 

 CMRB Administration provided an update on the process to update the Regional 
Evaluation Framework (REF). Specific changes include reducing timelines in the REF, 
adjusting principles and enabling administration to express a municipality’s desire to 
challenge a plan. The Committee supported the proposed changes to the REF and 
advancing the work to the Board for final approval.  
 

 The Committee received a draft data sharing framework that guides the sharing of data 
generated by a study, process, report or similar, that is produced by or for the CMRB. 
The Committee supported advancing the work to the Board for final approval. 


